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South Carolina Board of Cosmetology 

Committee Meeting  
2:30 p.m., September 28, 2020 

Via Teleconference  
 

 
1. Meeting Called to Order  

 
a. Public notice of this meeting was properly posted at the S. C. Board of Cosmetology office, Synergy 

Business Park, Kingstree Building and provided to all requesting persons, organizations, and news media 
in compliance with Section 30-4-80 of the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act. In accordance with 
the Governor’s directives regarding social distancing, the meeting will be held virtually. Members of the 
public who wish to attend may do so by telephone. For meeting access information, please email 
boardinfo@llr.sc.gov.  
 

b. Rules of the Meeting  
 

The committee consisted of Laquita Clark-Horton, board vice chair; and Marcia Delaney, board member. Also in 
attendance were Mary League, Advice Counsel; Theresa Brown, Administrator; and Shannon Beaudry, staff.  
 

 
       The meeting was called to order at 2:31 p.m.  
 

2. Discussion of Draft Regulation for Issuance of Temporary Work Permits 
 

 
The committee met to discuss a possible regulation regarding emergency temporary work permits. Ms. League 
provided some thoughts regarding temporary permits for individuals who are unable to examine when, due to a public 
emergency, the licensing exam is not available. Both Ms. Delaney and Ms. Clark-Horton stated that they felt a draft 
regulation on this topic was important, and agreed with moving forward to develop draft language to take to the Board.  
 
The committee members reviewed and discussed language for a draft regulation, including whether the candidate 
should have taken one part of the exam prior to qualifying for a temporary permit; when the temporary permit would 
be available to be issued; and whether a permit could be issued if a part of the exam had been failed. After 
discussion, Ms. Delaney and Ms. Clark-Horton approved draft language for the committee to present to the Board for 
review. 
 

 
3. Adjournment  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:38 p.m.  
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